Montmorency County Public Libraries		 
Library Board Meeting 7-19-2016                 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      Call to Order
President Betty Comoford called the meeting to order at 1:06 p.m. at the Hillman Wright  Branch of the Montmorency County Public Libraries.
Board Members Present (in alphabetical order): Betty Comoford, Patt Hopkins, Robin Smiley, Brenda South
Board Members Absent (in alphabetical order): Donna Robillard,
County Commissioner: none 
Staff Members Present: Lori Haas —Director, 
Others present: Hillman Librarian, Tina 

Approval of Agenda
Patt Hopkins made the motion to approve the agenda, with the following amendments, add accepting the minutes from April, 19 2016, amend the May 10, 2016, and approve the minutes from June 7, 2016.  Brenda South seconded. All in favor, motion carried. 

Approval of Bills
Brenda South made the motion to approve the bills as presented, Robin Smiley seconded. All in favor, motion carried

Minutes to Meeting
Brenda South made the motion to accept the minutes from the regular meeting on April 19, 2016 as written, and add them to the minutes of this meeting. Patt Hopkins seconded. All in favor, motion carried.

Patt Hopkins made the motion to accept the amended minutes from the May 10, 2016 meeting, Brenda South. seconded. 3 yeas, Robin Smiley abstained, due to absence that month, motion carried.

Patt Hopkins made the motion to accept the minutes from June 7, 2016 as written.  Brenda South seconded, motion carried. 

Public Comment
none

Old Business
The parking lot in Hillman is deteriorating quickly, several attempts have been made to get a company out to give us a bid and none have responded. Brenda South suggested writing a letter to several companies on official Library letterhead. We are running out of time and weather to get this repaired. If it cannot be repaired Lori suggested we have Bill, Hillman handyman, seal the cracks to attempt to stop further deterioration. 
The millage is fast approaching, there was a great letter written by Lynn Marsden in support of the millage in the Tribune. The list of facts the Library provides is listed on Facebook and the Montmorency Buy Sell and Trade Facebook page also has it post so if you see it please share it.  



New Business
The front door of the Lewiston Library is going to be replaced and made handi-cap accessible, Albert Township and the Friends of the Lewiston Library are working together on getting this taken care of. 
The front porch on the Atlanta Library is having issues with the paint again!!! Lori had the porch power washed, and on the deck of the porch the paint rolled off it like a sheet of rubber. So the contractor who fixed the ramp will come over and see what needs to be done to get rid of the problem for good. 

Directors Report
I have had conversation with Allband, they offer fiber for internet now at an affordable price. We already have an agreement with the Universal Service Fund (that reimburses the Library for the cost of Internet) for the next year but if we tear up the parking lot (repave it)  we should have the fiber installed at that time. So Allband will get a bid together showing what they have available at this time.
The Summer Reading Program is winding down, the picnic is August 4 in Cooperstown with many fun activities, we will need volunteers to help work at the picnic. Cooperstown is closed to the public during the Library picnic. There is a map available to get you to Coopersville. It cost probably $20 per child from start to finish for the Summer Reading Program.

Wendy from Lewiston: July was a very busy month so far. Updates to the computers are almost done, we have a bug or two to fix.  Our first paint and sip class went very well, we all had a great time and Marilyn Brown is a great teacher. But our 2nd class was on July 12 @ 5pm and had to cancel because the ladies that signed up could not make it after we got the second class together for them. SRP is going well just had a handful of kids this time 15 total signed up and I see them all a couple times a week. Looking forward the SRP picnic, this is going to be fun one. Crochet and card classes are still going strong; our card class will be making a bird house out of a book. Therese is calling it a 3D class. It looks so fun. Not sure what is happening with the front door. “too many cooks in the kitchen” lol. The Friends want Lori and I to attend the township meeting on July 18 @ 7.

Tina from Hillman: Summer is here! We have been very busy. We are proctoring for 2 different ACC classes. Our side room is used twice a week by Wellspring for supervised visits through foster care. We have between 15-25 visitors in our building daily using their own devices and our wifi. Our internet was down on the 28th due to a Frontier wide outage, since that time we have been having problems with our wifi staying connected. Our book sale is scheduled for VJ Day weekend, 8-12 11-4 and 8-13 9-11:30. We have two honor roll students volunteering this summer, one from Hillman and one from Saginaw. We have 69 kids signed up for Summer Reading Program. We have received two cash donations from the Lions Club for SRP and one cash donation from Chemical Bank for SRP. On July 6th we had SRP tie-dye- we had 43 children participate, 48 children dropped in to make butter. That same day we had 22 guests using our wifi and 33 computer users. There was not a level surface to put a computer or tablet on, they were all being used that day. It was a very busy day!

There was discussion on finding a place outside the Hillman branch for a picnic table, etc for our patrons to use in nice weather or when Library is closed. The other branches both have an outdoor area available.
 
Andrea for Atlanta: We have been very busy. 63 kids have signed up for the SRP. This is the final week so everyone who finishes will receive a t-shirt for their prize. Shelia is busy cataloging, during June she cataloged 12 books for Atlanta, 12 for Lewiston, and 12 original records for Hillman Cemetery Record books. I put out millage signs in the Atlanta area and have heard nothing but yes votes from our patrons. The theme for the 2016 Montmorency County 4H Fair is “Barnyard Beach Party” and my sister and I will be setting up on Monday. I’ve mentioned before she loves doing this.

Brenda South brought a message from John Burr, he makes the corn hole games, he is looking for someone to sponsor a family competition, he would build them and store them for us if the board was willing to pay for this. Turns out one of the classes at the school already does this, we wouldn’t want to interfere in someone’s fundraiser, and we don’t want to put a lot of money into something we would probably only do once.  

Lane, our part-time librarian in Lewiston, she is now married, and has left the Library We will not replace her at this time, our other employees will take up her hours. Good luck to Lane.

Next Meeting Scheduled
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, August 9, 2016 at the Atlanta Branch, at 1pm.



Adjournment
Motion made by Brenda South to adjourn at 2:05 pm. Patt Hopkins seconded. All in favor, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,
Robin Smiley
Accepted August 9, 2016
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